
October 11, 2013 

Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 

RE: Substitute Tariff Sheets 
Tracking No. YE-2014-0168 

Dear Secretary: 

KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company (hereinafter "GMO" or "Company") asks the Commission 
to substitute the enclosed Economic Development Rider tariff sheets No. 120, 121, 122, 123, and 123.1 
for the tariffs filed on October 9, 2013. Commission Staff agrees that specific changes to these sheets 
should be made. The enclosed substitution reflects those changes. Because these changes do not affect 
the rider's intent, GMO is asking that the substitution be allowed within the currently established 
docket. 

Thank you for your consideration of this tariff filing. Please contact me directly at (816) 654-1698 or 
randy.erickson@kcpl.com if you require additional information. 

Randy Erick n 

Enclosure: 
Compliance tariff sheets 

cc. 
D. Ives 
T.Rush 
L. Liechti 
Office of Public Counsel 


